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Office of School Modernization (“OSM”) staff 
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Closeout is still being addressed at Roosevelt High School, including 
issues related to the mechanical systems.  Designers, contractors and 
PPS staff are working hard on identifying and rectifying the problems 
which seem to be exacerbated by the phased nature of the project.  
Phase 3 (except for the tennis courts) should be complete by the end of 
February.  
 
Franklin’s final costs will be right on its $113 million budget, and Faubion 
is still expected to run over slightly.  In summary, the program overall is 
still forecast to complete the current scope within available 2012 bond 
funds.   It is very close, though, so staff continues to show a possible $10 
million injection in non-bond funds committed some time ago by the 
Board to support any further unexpected costs 
 
 
2017 Bond Program 
 
The budget situation for the 2017 Bond program remains dire. Since our 
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Although it’s rather late for the 2017 planning phase, we were pleased to 
hear that the District has engaged a professional cost consulting firm to 
explore external validation of the bond project estimates that have blown 
the budgets so badly.  We look forward to seeing their work product which 
is expected shortly.    
 
The Madison design continues, as preparations are made for a 
construction start this summer after the school moves to Marshall.  
(Significant coordination work is ongoing as Grant prepares to leave the 
Marshall site and Madison moves in.)  Taking the lessons learned from 
Grant and the other schools, destructive testing is still underway.  The 
permitting process is critical for the project and the team is working closely 
with the City to meet the schedule. 
 
Current estimates on the Kellogg project meet the revised budget.  The 
team is also working on permits with the City, and a Request for 
Qualifications has been issued so that a list of bidders can be identified.  
Construction is scheduled to start this summer. 
 
Design is also underway on Benson and an active and engaged Design 
Advisory Group is working with the team.  As you know, plans for the 
multiple pathways’ programs are to be determined shortly, allowing the 
project design to move forward.  A Request for Proposals will be issued 
soon so that a CM/GC can join the team. 
 
Work on the Health and Safety packages has continued. The larger 
projects from last summer at Lewis (Interior seismic upgrades, ADA 
improvements, and fire sprinklers) and King (seismic roof upgrades, fire 
sprinklers and alarm, ADA improvements, and elevator) are complete.  The 
work at Fernwood (seismic roof upgrades, fire sprinklers, and ADA 
improvements) has experienced significant challenges, with the result that 
the District has terminated the contractor’s contract.  While this is always a 
last resort, the project and stakeholders take priority. We understand that 
OSM has implemented a recovery plan to complete the work. 
 
Work is planned for summer 2019 at Rigler, Jackson, Hayhurst, and Sitton, 
with the goal being to bid these packages shortly.  Work on the Chapman 
roof has been deferred until 2020; the full scope of work was identified too 
late for the design to be completed in time for this summer.  In these 
circumstances, we agree with the postponement. 
 
Work continues on asbestos abatement, paint stabilization, water fix 
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Other Issues 
 
Equity.  Results are still being tracked at the project level but, overall, the 
two bond programs are now combined.  Certified business participation is 
steady at a cumulative 17%.  The District’s aspirational goal remains at 
18%. 
 
Apprentice trade hours are at 25%, well ahead of the 20% goal. 
 
Goals for student engagement were met for 2018, and greater involvement 
is planned for 2019. 
 
Safety.  There have been 10 recordable accidents at Grant to date.  None 
have been serious.  As of early January, a total of 452,000 hours have 
been worked on the project. 
 
Audits.  The new performance audit team is hard at work and will be 
reporting soon on its findings related to the project estimates included in 
the 2017 bond referral.  We look forward to continuing to engage with them 
as their work proceeds. 
 
It will be some time since our last performance audit (2017) due to the 
delayed procurement of the new team.  The BAC still expects OSM to use 
the current cost audits on 


